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Committee Meeting

Minutes

	Date: September 4th 2012

	Present :        Paul Wood, Paul Sugden, Eddie Winslow, Clare Smith, Emma O’Looney, Abigail Bailey, Malcolm Pickering, Paul Stephens

	Apologies:     Matthew Rutter, Diane Haggar,  Alison Weston


	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of Meeting  August 7th.  Agreed.
	

	2
	Matters Arising: 
i. Paul Stephens explained that the London Marathon club entry details were still not available. An on-line application process was to be introduced, and this had not yet been sorted. Paul St. to pursue.
ii. Paul W still to speak to Pete Shields regarding relays.
iii. LiRF forum to take place after a club run. Focus will be on how to build on what people have learnt from the course.

iv. W Yorks Track and Field League. PSt and PW still to discuss
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	3
	Running the Club

1. Harrier of the Month – Nominations were:
· Mark Hall and Beth Massey for outstanding results - pretty much from the moment they joined IH!

· Hector Haines for top class fell results.

· Mark Hall for his club age records and title winning performances at 5km, 10km & 10m. No one currently racing regularly on the roads for the club has got anywhere near those times for years, regardless of age, only Tom Adams has a quicker 5km time and Mark is a V50!!

· Sharon Meadows for her 50-mile Ridgeway Challenge.

· Dave Millson for supporting Tuesday night groups with dedication and enthusiasm.

· Rebecca Mon-Williams for BOFRA race results

· Nicky Jaqueiry, 3rd LV40 in the UTMB 111km race.

Winners were Mark Hall and David Millson.
HoM Prizes. After 5 years, Up and Running has said it can no longer sponsor the award. It was agreed Paul W would write to formally thank U&R for its support. Abi to investigate sponsorship by Morrisons. In the short term agreed to provide Vouchers (£20) for Dobson and Robinson. 

(in discussion subsequent to the meeting it was agreed to award HoMs a bottle of wine from Club funds)
2. Officers and Captains Reports and Matters Arising
i) Still awaiting confirmation regarding the number of entries for the Ian Hodgson relays (October 7th). (subsequently confirmed that the club had received 2 entries).
3. AGM 25th September
          Draft minutes of 2011 AGM, 2012 Agenda, and draft Committee report all agreed. To be posted on web-site, and e-mail to Google Groups.
4. Membership Renewals. After a discussion about the merits and costs of on-line or electronic payment of subscriptions the Membership Secretary there were no particular benefits. A telephone list of members would be sent out following the next renewal round. The circulation of e-mail addresses was debated but it was decided not to pursue this at present.  
5. Peco AGM 17th September. Dave Westhead to be asked attend on behalf of IH. Malcolm to advise.
6. Buffs. Paul W reported Nikos had been helping and samples were expected shortly.
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	AOB
	Paul W thanked the committee for its support over the past year.
	

	TDP
	October 9th 8.40pm ILTSC
	


REPORTS

Chairman's report

The last few months have been a quiet time for Club nights, with people away on holidays at different times, but it has been encouraging to see a continuing influx of new and prospective members.  Thank you to the running group leaders and the runners who have welcomed and supported these newcomers.  As the nights draw in I imagine Club nights will soon become very busy indeed and as the runs move back on to the 'road' we will again need to campaign for more people to lead smaller groups and we will need to remind runners of the need for reflective clothing.

My main challenge these last few months has been in co-ordinating and encouraging people to attend various Leader in Running Fitness courses.  This has been hard work but with good results, and the next challenge for the Committee is to help make coaching a rewarding experience for these newly qualified coaches.

I can report that plans are well in hand for the Ilkley Incline race, and then we should have a break from race organisation until the Ilkley Moor fell race (unless perhaps we are asked to host a  PECO XC race, but I think that is unlikely).

This is my last report to the Committee as Chairman.  It has been a pleasure working with the Committee over the last 3 years and I'd like to thank everyone who has worked so hard for the Club and shown the energy and enthusiasm to keep the Club moving forward.

Men's fell report 
Martin Archer started the month well with a 2nd place at the Round Hill race, and Alistair Wood also took the V60 prize. Disappointingly on the same day, I was the only Harrier out looking for championship points at Borrowdale. In the end I had such a poor run I gave up running of all forms for the next few weeks, but Brian Melia & Dick Waddington were also out to enjoy the course and both seemed to go well on a lovely day. Weasdale Horseshoe 2 weeks later saw only Graham Breeze representing the men, the fast runnable course would have suited a number of our runners so it was a shame not to see more out. Will Buckton had a good run out at Sedbergh Hills the next day just down the road.

As is usual at this time of year, the short BOFRA races arrive thick and fast and we've had runners out to a good number of them. Pick of the bunch was Hector Haines winning at Burnsall & Hebden, and competing well at Grasmere & Kilnsey. Still can't get him out for the relays though! The men's team were 2nd at Burnsall and it was good to see 4 of our 7 runners were aged under 25. Mark Mon Williams has been racing very regularly on the short stuff and has had some good results, including high overall placings and wins in his age group. He's going well in the BOFRA championships so fingers crossed there. Racing more selectively but also going well in the BOFRA champs is Iain Gibbons.

The team for the Ian Hodgson currently has 7 strong runners, and I am on the lookout for 1 more runner who is capable of partnering with Martin Archer in his current form. Hoping to finalise the team very soon but all current team members have been notified.

FRA Relays aren't quite as advanced, I've almost got a 1st team, bit more chasing to do, and have a couple of names for a 2nd team. I need to up the ante on this one as soon as I find enough time.

If there is a discussion at the committee meeting re the Track & Field league, I'd be supportive of us joining it and would be happy to compete in support of the team.

Ladies' Fell report 
August was a busy BOFRA month for Ilkley ladies. Rebecca Mon-Williams was 1st lady at Reeth show and Farleton Knott, and 2nd lady at Arncliff Gala.

With husband Mark and son Ruaridh, she also took part in the Lonach Games Hill race. Di Haggar was 3rd lady at Farleton and Jann Smith was 2nd lady at Farleton, also running at Hebden Sports, Arncliff and Cargrave, where she was joined by Natalie Curtis. Di also took the first FV50 prize at the Round Hill race. There was a good turnout of ladies at the Brownlee Gold Run at Penistone, with Alison Eagle being the first lady harrier home.

Alison Weston and Sue Morley represented Ilkley at the penultimate English Championship race at Weasedale. Sharon Meadows completed the 85 mile, 9000ft Ridgeway Challenge event at the end of the month- a great achievement. Formal results have not yet been published but we hear that Nicky Jaquiery was 3rd LV at the TDS event in France (held in association with the UTMB) last weekend. The courses had to be altered at the last minute due to poor conditions so it must have been a tough event.

Due to injuries and other circumstances, some rearranging of team members for the forthcoming fell relays has been necessary, but we still have 1 team for the Ian Hodgeson event and 2 teams for the FRA relays.

No junior report - junior activities recommencing now.

Ladies Cross Country report
As we approach the new cross country season I shall be inviting entries for the Complete Runner league. This job needs to be done prior to the AGM so I will ensure it's done. I have put out feelers for a lady to replace me as captain but as yet have had no positive responses. With my broken foot I really would prefer to step down, however if I were to continue I would like to delegate the PECO league to someone who attends these races more often than I do. 

